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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: Meeting Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	         Monday 14th September 2015

	Parent Council Meeting
	         7:30-9pm, School Staff Room


Minutes of Meeting

Parents:        Margaret Davidson, Alison Campbell, Victoria Ritchie, Glenda Cowe, Hayley 


Barr, Erik Aasterud, Liz Sturley, Babu John, Marta Lesuiak, Colm 

                    O’Riordan, Tania Davidson, Corrie Findlay, Anna Bokedal and Julian                                        


Maunder
Teachers:
Alison Murison (Rector)

    
Councillors:

    
Apologies:   
Ray Riddoch, Alan Denison, Pam Burney, John Anderson, Sarah Blizzard 


and Alex Nicoll               
Welcome
Margaret welcomed everyone to the meeting and moved on to the first item on the agenda.

Apologies
Apologies were received from Ray Riddoch, Alan Denison, Pam Burney John Anderson, Sarah Blizzard and Alex Nicoll.
Approval of minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by the Parent Council.  Their approval was proposed by Tania Davidson and seconded by Colm O’Riordan.

Outstanding Actions

· School website – the PC is no further forward in arranging for someone to maintain the school’s website for them.  Ms Murison advised that Charlie Love from ACC has supporting schools with their websites within his remit.  Action: Ms Murison to contact Charlie Love to check what help is available and let the PC know if we can help in any way.  It was agreed the PC would not look take this action any further.
· Parents driving the school minibus – being looked into due to a shortage of teachers in the school who are able to drive the school minibus following a change in council policy.  ACC will put parents with category C on their driving license through the test however they need to provide a mini bus.  A minibus can be hired from Active Schools who are very reasonable and charge by the mile.  The Aberdeen Parent Council Forum is willing to pay for any of its members to do the test.   The PC could do the same for parents within the school.  Action: Ms Murison to look into the situation at Aberdeen Grammar and report back if assistance required.
· PC representation was provided for the Acting Depute Head interviews as planned.  Miss Janet Adams was appointed Acting Senior Depute Head and Mr Ryan Robertson was appointed Acting Depute Head.
· Aberdeen Rugby Ltd update – Action: carried forward as Alex Nicoll unable to attend the meeting.
Feedback from Head Teacher
Ms Murison began her feedback by thanking everyone for their warm welcome and told those present that she is looking forward to working with parents.  She then provided feedback as follows:
· The school is currently advertising for teachers in Maths, English and Physics.

· Attainment in this year’s exams is in line with 2014.  Ms Murison advised that she will provide a more detailed picture at our next meeting.  She will be meeting with subject heads regarding attainment, identifying strengths and areas for development.

· Ms Murison discussed some of the school’s project plans with the PC.  These were:
· Literacy and numeracy working groups with primary schools so they have an understanding of what these look like at secondary level.

· Booklets and workshops for S1 parents.

· ICT Strategy – seeking input from parents.

· Increase business engagement – working with the parent body to create potential links. This will be discussed in more detail at a future PC meeting. Parents are encouraged to contact the school with any suggestions.

· Aberdeen Grammar School as a hub for vocational pathways – this idea is being explored.  Enquiries are at a very early stage.

· Differentiated learning – how to ensure each learners experience in the classroom meets their individual needs.

· GIRFEC – the Children and Young People’s Bill and child plans.

· Improving social areas within the school – potentially a project for House Councils so it is pupil led, with PC backing.  
· Ms Murison advised that she would like to focus on an in-depth look at attainment and business engagement first, with the PC.  PC members agreed.
Working with our new Head Teacher to support the school
See feedback from Head Teacher which includes opportunities for the PC to support the school and its pupils.

Feedback from ACPCF meeting

· There is now a city wide PC insurance policy with Zurich

· Feedback from Charlie Penman

· The council are continuing to do everything they can to fill the teaching vacancies in the city.

· He is happy with the exam results across the city which are continuing to improve year on year, even at a time where schools are under staffed.

· GIRFEC meeting run by the APCF was very good and well attended.  The power point presentation used will be forwarded to PCs and Margaret will distribute it when she receives it.  The main point of discussion was the named person as parents had various perceptions of this person’s role.  It was made clear that pupils and families will have a named person made available to them and it is entirely up to them whether or not they use the Named Person Service.  The service is there to support families and will not take over any of the responsibilities parents have.  Ms Murison offered to discuss the changes to be introduced at a future meeting.
AOCB

· Ms Murison was asked if a calendar of events would be sent out to parents this year as it has proved very useful in previous years.  She advised that it had very recently been approved and would shortly be posted on the school’s website.  The school will also be issuing an assessment calendar for the senior phase this year.
· A PC member spoke of their concern about young people’s use of alcohol and drugs, asking what the PC can do to help these young people and their families.  Margaret advised that this was discussed at the last meeting when Mr Legge advised that these areas are covered by the Principal Teachers of Pupil Support (PTPS).  Ms Murison agreed that this is how schools cover these areas.  Action:  Ms Murison offered to take this concern back to the PTPSs.  

· A parent mentioned that they had difficulty gaining information on extra- curricular events in the previous year.  Ms Murison advised that an extra-curricular booklet is in progress.

· A parent asked if the school could find a way to ensure parents are contacted if a school group is running late.  Their child had been involved in an activity that over ran and the teacher did not have contact details with them to let parents know.  Action:  Ms Murison advised that there should be a mechanism in place for this and would speak to Mr Stanger about it.
· A parent asked how they could enquire about their child’s progress throughout the year.  Ms Murison advised that they could do this through their child’s PTPS.

· A parent asked if the school closed sharp at 3:40pm or was their child able to access the school library after that.  Ms Murison advised that the school was regularly in use until 5pm and later.  She is going to be looking into revamping the library.
As there were no further issues to discuss, Margaret thanked everyone for attending and the meeting ended at 8:30pm.

The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk and within the Aberdeen Grammar PC area of acpfc.org.uk

Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags.

If you wish to join the Aberdeen Grammar PTA or have a fundraising idea, please email them at aberdeengrammarpta@outlook.com.
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